Newsletter article
Newborn Screening Celebrates 50 Years
July 15 marks the 50th anniversary of Missouri’s Newborn Screening. Approximately 78,000 Missouri newborns are screened each year for over 70 metabolic and genetic disorders. Newborn screening is one of the most successful public health prevention and intervention endeavors since the small pox and polio vaccination programs.

Newborn screening is the most efficient and successful way to provide early detection for many rare but treatable disorders that need to be identified quickly after birth. 
In 1960, Robert Guthrie, Ph.D., developed a blood test that could determine whether newborns had the metabolic disorder for Phenylketonuria (PKU). People with PKU lack an enzyme needed to process the amino acid phenylalanine. Phenylalanine is found in many protein-rich foods and some sweeteners and can build up in the blood and tissues of a baby with PKU, resulting in brain damage. This can be prevented if a baby with PKU is put on a special diet early. 
The screening of mass populations for treatable genetic diseases began in 1963 when the Commonwealth of Massachusetts passed a law to screen all babies born in Massachusetts for PKU. Later that same year, the states of Delaware and Oregon also passed legislation to begin statewide newborn screening. Each year after that, other states began passing newborn screening laws; Missouri passed its law in 1965. Now, every state in the U.S. has a newborn screening law and screens for more than 25 disorders.
For more information on newborn screening, go to http://health.mo.gov/living/families/genetics/newbornscreening/index.php.
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Missouri State Public Health Laboratory Newborn Screening Unit performs laboratory screening for mandated genetic/metabolic conditions on all infants born in Missouri.
